
 

 
 

 
 
29th March 2021 
 
 
Dear Neighbour 
 
A264 WORKS NOTIFICATION – Lane Closures 
 
Following on from Legal & General’s recent communication about the planned lane closure to support the A264 
pedestrian/cycle bridge installation later on this year, WSP has appointed a contractor to carry out ground 
investigation works in the same area as the vegetation clearance. WSP are the transport consultants supporting Legal 
& General with the Land North of Horsham development.  
 
For the safety of WSP’s operatives and to facilitate the ground investigation, an additional lane closure is required 
along the south side of the A264 heading east from the Rusper Road roundabout. This will follow on from NATTA’s 2-
day closure on 15th and 16th April.   
 
The ground investigation team will require a lane closure between 19th and 23rd April for 24 hours per day. This 
work programme is shown below.  
 
The clearance works are dependent on an ecologist inspection to ensure that the works do not disturb any nesting 
wildlife and dormice and a licence has been obtained from Natural England for the works as well.  
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We apologise for any disruption caused. We encourage residents and interested parties to sign up to the Land North 
of Horsham mailing list for regular updates via www.landnorthofhorsham.co.uk.  
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding whilst these works take place. Please do not hesitate to contact us or 
the Land North of Horsham team if you have any questions.  
 

Land North of Horsham Development 
 

Traffic Management  Dates Purpose  

Lane closure on south side of the A264 
heading east from Rusper Road (as shown 
on map) 

15th – 16th April  
24 hours per day  

Stage 2 vegetation clearance for 
bridge installation – NATTA  

Lane closure on south side of the A264 
heading east from Rusper Road (as shown 
on map) 

19th – 23rd April  
24 hours per day 

Ground investigations – WSP  

http://www.landnorthofhorsham.co.uk/
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Yours 
 
Jimmy Barrett-Thorne  
WSP  
 
 
 
Community Liaison Team  
Land North of Horsham  
community@landnorthofhorsham.co.uk 
07578 622 578 
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